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STID 2716
June 9, 1993

Mr. Amjad Huda

Kraft General Foods, Inc.
100 Halcyon Drive

San Leandro, CA 94578

RE: UNDERGROUND STORAGE TANK CLOSURES, 100 HALCYON DRIVE, SAN
LEANDRO

Dear Mr. Huda:

This office is currently reviewing the underground storage tank
(UST) leak file for the referenced site. The information
presently available in this file appears incomplete, particularily
where concerning the narrative and supporting documents (e.g.,
lab reports, etc.) associated with the 1990 UST closures, and any
subsequent ground water monitoring.

Please submit all documents relating to the noted activities at
your earliest convenience, preferably within the next 30 days.
You may contact me at 510/271-4530 should you have any gquestions,

/1

s;y!”o. ery, CHMM ,
S€nior Hazardous Materials Specialist

{0

ce: Rafat A. Shahid, Assistant Agency Director
John Jang, RWQCB
Mike Bakaldin, San Leandro Fire Department
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DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH
Hazardous Materials Program

80 Swan Way, Rm. 200

Qakland, CA 24621

(415}

DAVID J. KEARS, Agency Directer

November 7, 1990

Amjad Huda, General Foods Co.,
100 Halcyon Drive
San Leandro, 94578

re: Removal of Underground Tank
Dear Mr. Huda

We have been informed that on or about Octeober 23, 1990 an
underground storage tank was removed from your facility at 100
Halcyon Drive, San Leandro, and that soil and ground water near the
tank may have been contaminated by diesel fuel or other petroleum
products leaking from this tank.

Qur agency is responsible for carrying out the mandates of California
laws and regulations pertaining to protection of soil and
groundwater. Please provide us with the following information:

A drawing or map of your facility showing the former location of
the tank.

Documentation of proper disposal of the tank, its contents (if
any), and of any soil shipped off site.

Records of soil samples and ground water samples taken in
conjunction with removal of the tank. (Locations of soil and
ground water samples should be marked the drawing or map of your
facility.) :

The company name, address and phone number of all contractors
involved in the tank removal.

If our agency determines that your site could have experienced an
unauthorized release of petroleum hydrocarbons impacting ground
water, we will require you to submit a proposal for determining the
vertical and horizontal extent of soil and groundwater contamination,
and a proposal for soil and groundwater remediation. This is a
formal request for documentation pursuant to California Water Code,
section 13267 (b).
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We also require a "deposit-refund" of $360.00, paid by check made out
to Alameda County, to cover our costs while reviewing the documents
you send us and overseeing site remediation, if that should be
necessary. Any amount remaining when remediation is complete will be
returned to you. Our cost is $60.00/hour.

Please contact me at 271-4320 if you have any questions.
Sincerely, - , /f
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William F. Faulhaber

cc: Rafat shahid, Agency Director
Edgar B. Howell, Chief, Hazardous Materials Division
SFRWQCB
Mike Bakaldin, HazMat Coordinator, City of San Leandro,
835 E. 1l4th St., San Leandro, CA 94577





